
CAMPBELLTOWN CITY 
LIBRARY SERVICE
Redevelopment & Roster Review



Redevelopment
HJ Daley Library at Campbelltown was planning the  

redevelopment of several key service areas. 

This opportunity was used to look at the way we 

service our community and to develop a model of 

service that better suited the new space. 







Process
Formation of a Roster Review Working Group. 

Group developed the new roster and trial commenced 

in March 2019. Trial was rolled into permanency. 

After some time focus groups were held for feedback 

from staff. 



Changes
Shifts went from 2 hours per day to 4 hours. Frequency of shifts 

depends on role. 

There are four service points: Returns, Pod, Roving and 

Reference. Points are swapped on the hour. The idea initially 

being that Reference and Returns would be quieter service points 

providing less impactful hours on staff. 

Starting point is designated by shift team leader immediately 

prior to commencement of shift. 

Staff wear vests with “LIBRARY STAFF” on the back so they are 

easily identifiable. 



Starting points are written on board by shift team leader. 

15 break occurs during shift. Order and time to start is recorded. This often 

changes due to demand and staff availability. 












